18th March 2016


Happy Easter!
The end of term is nearly upon us and we would like to wish all our children and families a happy Easter. This has been a very busy term with many events and developments. The children have had many achievements both in and out of school and built on their previous learning. Thank you for your continuing support – it was great to see so many parents at our Parents’ Evening and Book Fair yesterday. We break up for Easter next Thursday and we return to school again on Monday 11th April. We look forward to the Summer term and, hopefully, some good weather! 

Book Fair
Thank you to all who attended our book fair this week. The school receives a good commission on the books sold which will be spent directly on books for children in school which will go straight into the classrooms. Last year’s Book Fair was a great success with many books being bought which enabled us to get lots of books for school. The most important effect of the Book Fair Week is to further stimulate the children’s interest in books and reading. 

KS1 Sports Hall Athletics
It was lovely to see some of our younger children taking part in a sporting event last week at the sports hall athletics at Honley High School, organised by the Sports Partnership. All of the children enjoyed themselves and represented the school extremely well. Well done to Tyreece McDonald, Thomas Sheehan, Otis McKelvey, Deven Longbottom, Lucas Holberry, Ellie Walker, Poppy Syddall, Erin Haslam, Bethany Anderson and Dylan-Delani Butlin! 

Sports Relief
Thank you for your support with our fundraising efforts for Sports Relief today; we are still busy counting and will let you know the grand total when we have it. Well done to all of the children for their efforts in running a mile; they all tried their hardest and it was good to see everybody being so active! Also, the Year 6 children organised a bun sale and some fun events for the rest of the school to join in with. All in all, it was a super day!


West Yorkshire Games
We are very proud of Jerome Bedeau who came third in his race at the West Yorkshire Games race last Saturday. Jerome will now qualify for the national finals which take place this weekend. Well done Jerome and good luck for tomorrow! 

Class Assemblies
Thank you to Class 4 and Class 5 for their super class assemblies which have taken place over the last couple of weeks. They were both informative and entertaining and the children are clearly enjoying their learning. Thank you to all parents and carers who supported the children by attending the assemblies.  We are all looking forward to the Year 3 assembly which takes place next Tuesday, starting at 2.45pm.


Page Turners Grand Finale
The winners of our fancy dress competition had a lovely time at Huddersfield library last Saturday, listening to children’s author, Jeremy Strong, talk about his love of writing and books, as well as giving us tips on how to write. He was very funny and entertaining! The children then took part in a question and answer session and excellent questions were asked by some of our children.  As always, the children were impeccably behaved and made us very proud. The winners of the competition were:  Micah Silverman, Alesha Cross, Erin Haslam, Poppy Syddall, Autumn-Jade Mellor, Sam Hood, Eleanor Stott, Josie Tillotson, Aliza Cross, Sian Lancaster, Isla Thornes and Zak Courtnell. A couple of the children had prior engagements and were therefore unable to attend; in their place Jameel Cross and James Muffitt went along. 


Y1 Garden Party 
Year 1 received a very special guest on Tuesday when the ‘Queen’ made a surprise visit to their royal garden party. The event was attended by many parents and carers who were all dressed in their best and were treated to cucumber sandwiches, fresh scones and lemonade, made especially by the children. The queen knighted all of the children for their recent achievements. Thank you to everybody for making such an effort!


Homework Gallery 
Don’t forget that our homework gallery takes place after school next Wednesday, between 3.20 and 4pm. This is an opportunity for you to admire all the wonderfully creative and personalised menu-style topic homework that the children have completed. As all year groups are showing their work on the same evening, it will also be interesting for you and the children to view the work of other year groups, in order to see the progression in learning and to get an insight into some of the exciting topics learnt in other year groups. 


Parents’ Grammar Meeting 
Our grammar evening, organised by Mrs Higham last Thursday, was well attended by parents and carers who were interested in finding out more about the expectations of the new grammar curriculum. Tips about how help can be given at home were given and parents and carers commented that they found the evening very useful. So far this academic year, we have provided information evenings on maths, the KS2 SATs and the grammar curriculum. If you would like to find out more about any aspect of the school curriculum, then please let us know and we will be happy to speak with you either individually, or organise a meeting if we feel that a number of parents would benefit. 

Visioning Evening
You should have received a letter this week, inviting you to our Visioning Evening which will take place on Tuesday the 19th April, between 6pm and 8pm. This is your opportunity to share how Meltham Moor is important to you and your family, and contribute to the planning of the school’s future. We would love to see as many parents and carers as possible at the evening. If you would like to join us, please return the slip by Tuesday 12th April.
The kind of questions we will be discussing will be:
What do we want our children to have experienced by the time they leave Meltham Moor?
What skills, knowledge and attributes do we want them to take with them?
What does the school need to do differently in order to achieve this?
How can the wider school community support this?


Year 6 Glorious Greeks and Year 3 Romans Workshops 
Year 6 and Year 3 had lots of fun learning last week when they were visited by both Greeks and Romans! The classes learnt about what it would have been like to live at these times, dressed up and acted in role. Thanks to the PTA who funded both of these workshops. 


Comments Display
We have received lots of positive feedback recently about the learning and events that are taking place and it was suggested that we have a comments display for people to contribute to. This display is in the entrance hall and we would love to hear about anything that you feel we are doing well. 


World Down Syndrome Day
Monday the 21st March is World Down Syndrome Day and we would like to mark this by inviting everyone to wear groovy socks on the day in support of the ‘Lots of Socks’ awareness raising campaign. Here is a link for more information: https://www.worlddownsyndromeday.org/lots-of-socks 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Please Check Book Bags!
Children’s book bags are not only to protect the children’s books – they are also vital in our communication with parents! Any letters or messages from school will be put in the bags each day – please check your child’s book bag every day to ensure you don’t miss important information. 

Dates for your diary:
March 2016
Weds 23rd	Nursery & Reception to Tropical World
		Homework gallery 3.15pm to 4.00pm
Thurs 24th	School closes for Easter

April 2016
Mon 11th	Children back to school
Tues 19th	6.00pm Visioning Evening

May 2016
Mon 2nd	School closed, May Day
Fri 27th	Break up for half term

June 2016
Mon 6th	Teacher training day
Tues 7th	Children back to school
Fri 10th	School Disco

July 2016
Weds 20th	Break up for Summer

